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Secretary Sr., Advisory Committees
Ms. Lisa Gonzalez, committee chair, called the meeting to order at5:10 p.m. and introductions were made.
Approval of the Minutes of the Previous Meeting:

A motion was made to approve the October 9, 2012 minutes as revised.  The motion was seconded and unanimously approved.

Office of Instruction Update:

Committee membership was reviewed.  Robin Conomos, David Potwin, and Eva Kettenring will need to do the Advisory committee online orientation.

Director Report:
Director Debbie Ortiz thanked Instructor Stephanie Robinson for her hard work in getting all the necessary documents to Clark’s Curriculum Committee, which is the last step before the proposal goes to the State for approval of the new Phlebotomy program. 
New equipment is in the process of being put together in the new lab at CCW. The equipment included a draw chair, two computer work stations, two cabinets, and phlebotomist work stools.  The following equipment that will be moved during winter break includes the  patient bed and large draw chair.
The Nursing Department has agreed to let the Phlebotomy Department use their pseudo isolation/simulation room. This is a great opportunity to hold simulations such as code blue. 

Classes will be held in the evening which offers more opportunity to use this room.
A lab fee for the new course PHLE 116 was discussed. The committee voted and approved a $45 lab fee for the new course.
Work Plan:

Handbook and the Clinical Evaluation Form. Ms. Robinson reported that both are still being worked on. Once the templates are put together, she will have the committee look at them.
Equipment  review. Ms. Robinson would like the committee to visit the lab and take a look at the equipment and let her know what they think is needed for the program. Committee Chair Ms. Gonzales asked if the department could update the current inventory list and department needs and share it at the next meeting. The lab should be complete by then and Dean Bowers suggested that the next meeting be held at CCW so that the committee can tour the lab. 
After more discussion of equipment needs a motion was made to purchase barcoding equipment and accompanying software, computers, and supplies for the program if funds are available. The motion was seconded and unanimously carried. 
Dean Blake Bowers told the committee that Clark College has received a $500,000 grant and part of this money will be used for infusing informatics into the pharmacy tech and nursing programs. Dean Bowers asked that the committee think about what the phlebotomy students need to know in terms of technology for the future. He also would like the committee to think about and report back on what the phlebotomy lab should look like not only today but in the future, to ensure the success of the phlebotomy students. This would include the barcoding equipment and supporting software. 
New Business:
Student selection. Rhianna Derscheid explained to the committee the traditional way that students are selected for both the Phlebotomy and Pharmacy Technician programs. The minimum requirement is completion of the application and date of application. Students complete the prerequisites, pay the $50 program fee and the time stamp will be instrumental in the selection process. Some members would like to see a point system which would include an interview process and GPA. Director Ortiz recapped the discussion and suggested that based on Financial Aid constraints the selection process should stay the same for now. Director Ortiz also said the after the next two cohorts, the committee can look back on the success rate and make changes to the selection process if necessary. 

Committee member Alicia Quigley asked how much the Phlebotomy program costs. Director Ortiz said a cost sheet will be sent out to the committee.
Vision 2020. Dean Bowers discussed Health Informatics Information Technology (HIIT) with regard to the Phlebotomy students. What and how much technology does a phlebotomist need to know now and into the future? Ms. Ortiz said that embedding health informatics into the current curriculum or create a separate class to teach the phlebotomy students the health informatics information they need to be a successful phlebotomist would be a good idea. 
Ms. Ortiz handed out the college’s vision statement and asked the committee if they would give some thought to what the Phlebotomy program vision statement should be. Dean Bowers offered that this can be a vision statement, a Vision 2020 statement, or a mission statement. This will be discussed at the next meeting.
Summary of Follow-up Action Items:

Committee Chair Lisa Gonzalez summarized the action items for the work plan as follows:
· The committee will continue looking at the student selection process.

· Ms. Robinson will continue working on the handbook and clinical evaluation form.

· Equipment review will be done at the next meeting.

· The committee will think about the vision statement and Vision 2020.

Next Meeting Date:

There was a motion to move the meetings to Thursdays and keep the 5-7 p.m. time. The motion was approved and unanimously carried.
Next meeting will be held Thursday, February 7, 2013, 5-7 p.m. at CCW.
Meeting was adjourned at 6:53 p.m.
Prepared/submitted by 

Andreana DiGiorgio
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